Minutes
Thursday, April 27, 2017 9:30 AM

Garden Valley Fire Protection District Board of Directors

4860 Marshall Road, Garden Valley 95633
Meeting is called to order by Chairman Frank Edwards at 9:30 am. This meeting was held in postponement to the normally scheduled April 25th meeting. 

Board members in attendance are F. Edwards, M. Spaugh, E. Hawkins and F. Clark. Director Souza is not present at this meeting.
There is a quorum and the meeting begins.
Director Clark leads the Pledge of Allegiance. 
1.0 ADOPT AGENDA: Director Hawkins makes a motion to adopt the Agenda. Director Spaugh seconds the motion. All are in favor and the motion to adopt the agenda is approved.
2.0 INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENTS: There are no guests present at this meeting.
3.0   CHIEF’S REPORT: (A copy of the Chief’s Report is included with these minutes.) 
Personnel: Volunteer Academy Graduation is May 25th
Budget: Chief Savacool has started working on the FY 17/18 Budget and will have a draft prepared for the BOD to view at the next meeting.

Chief Savacool presented a proposal to the JPA for paramedic funding that was denied. Director Spaugh requests to discuss this JPA meeting in more depth in item 4.2.

Programs: The district has changed to a new record management system (RMS) “Emergency Reporting”.  The new program is more cost effective and personnel have reported that it is more users friendly then the previous program. 

“Every 15 Minutes” event went very well. Personnel as well as partnering districts reported that it was one of the best so far.
IMT has their annual meeting here at Station 51 tomorrow 04/28/2017. Camino dispatch will be here as well as OES to help train the team on proper dispatch guidelines as well as payment reimbursement process.

Facilities: Station 51- The training room remodel is been completed under budget. The scheduling of the roof repair is underway. Station 52 and 53- Personnel have been instructed to schedule new paint and start clean up.

Equipment: The Type 3 Engine (351) is out of service again for the same issue. Chief Savacool has spoken to HME. HME’s President and Vice President are aware of the problems we have been facing. Chief Savacool has made it clear that there needs to be a long term solution. The Type 2 Engine has had repairs made with a total amount of $4,454.61. It has been requiring some extra work with the Type 3 engine being out of service for so long.
Misc.: Mosquito FPD consolidation talks- Chief Savacool is working on collaborative operations and administrative assistance. He has also had some discussions with Pioneer about assisting them as well. They have asked him to be on the hiring panel for their new Chief.
Chief Savacool is still working on the Ambulance RFP.

The plot line adjustment is going to the planning department.

Chief Mike Kaslin is retiring from CALFIRE this week. Chief Savacool presented him with a couple nice plaques.
4.0     OLD BUSINESS
4.1 Advisory Board Update: The County’s legal counsel advised the Advisory Board that because the five individuals (Chiefs) were appointed by the Board of Supervisors that they are now subject to the Brown Act. That would mean that the five of them could never meet, not even at the Chief’s meeting, without giving public notices and following the rules of the Brown Act. They all decided to have the Board of Supervisors dissolve the current advisory board and then yesterday 04/26/2017 the Fire Chiefs Association recreated the Advisory Board with the same language. This process delayed the April meeting so they have scheduled another meeting for May 11th. Chief Savacool has gone to every agency in the county to get their benefit assessments, their special taxes and their costs for their employees. At the May 11th meeting the Advisory Board can go over all those figures and determine how much each agency is short budget wise. This will help them determine what the average service cost is in the county. Using those numbers the Advisory Board can see how much they would need to increase the current $25 benefit assessment cost for ambulances to supplement everyone in the county that is in the black. Everyone in the county has been extremely supportive of this idea so far. One of the topics of discussion amongst the County and Advisory Board was if the County Assessor’s office has been collecting the $25 tax properly. Going to the occupancy collection might give 2-3 million dollars more to the JPA budget.  According to Chief Savacool’s calculations could mean 1.1-1.2 million for the four non transport agencies just to get them paramedics. That money would go a long way if it has not been collected the right way. The assessors have not gotten back to them at this point in time. Director Hawkins wants to know if this does turn out to be the case, will the JPA still control where those funds will be distributed. Will that money be guaranteed to go to non transport agencies? 
4.2 Fire Chief’s/JPA meetings update: The Proposal Chief Savacool put together for Engine based paramedics for non transport agencies (trial basis) was voted against. There were some debates on whether or not the JPA could fund engine based paramedics because the verbiage wasn’t for ambulances. The argument was that the JPA’s existence was solely for ambulances. Ultimately the proposal was voted against. Director Spaugh was present at this JPA meeting. He was curious as to why CALFIRE got two votes. Chief Savacool did not notice the 2nd vote by CALFIRE. Assistant Chief Robert Bement explains they have the one for Cameron Park and several years ago they put another seat on the board for CALFIRE because of number of engine responses they had. Director Spaugh expresses his disagreement to some of the reasoning others put forth, who voted against the proposal. Director Spaugh explains that he thinks we will have more support for a proposal like this if we had a part time ambulance. Director Spaugh thinks that if we could somehow get Fallen Leaf a vote we would get a lot of support from them and it could better our chances. Chief Tom Keating was not present at this JPA meeting. 
4.3 Update/Discussion on Mosquito & GVFPD Consolidation: All talks with the county at this point have been informal.  The county has shown support and interest in this topic so far. Chief Savacool informs the BOD that social security accounts for 8% of the budget right now. If the consolidation is successful, we can get rid of social security. This would benefit everyone especially out personnel. Windfall elimination cuts back the social security benefits. Our personnel pay into it, however, will not be eligible to receive it. Chairman Edwards and Director Spaugh express their support on the consolidation and offer to attend any future meeting to show their support for Chief Savacool on this topic. 
5.0 NEW BUSINESS
5.1  Approve minutes from March 28, 2017: Director Spaugh requests the correction of OPED to OPEB on item 4.2. Director Hawkins makes a motion to approve the minutes. Director Spaugh seconds the motion. All are in favor and the minutes are approved.
5.2  Bills/Financial Report: Director Hawkins makes a motion to approve the bills. Director Spaugh seconds the motion. All are in favor and the bills are approved.
5.3 Presentation of Resolution 2017-07 New Fire Code:  ACTION: The BOD request the minutes from 3 years ago on this topic to verify the issues they had with it the first time. Director Hawkins makes a motion to table this agenda item until the next BOD meeting on 05-23-17. Director Spaugh seconds the motions. All are in favor and the agenda item is tabled.
6.0 OPEN FORUM: No topics for open forum.
7.0 ADJOURNMENT: Director Clark makes a motion to adjourn the meeting. Director Hawkins seconds the motion. All are in favor and the meeting is adjourned at 10:32 am.
